
 
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:   November 4, 2021 
TO:  Economic and Community Development Committee 
FROM:  Colin Tarbert, President and CEO 
POSITION: No Objection 
SUBJECT: City Council Bill No. 21-0109 
 Renaming Calverton Elementary/Middle School to 
 Katherine Johnson Global Academy 

 
 
INTRODUCTION 
The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) is reporting on City Council Bill No. 21-0109 
introduced by Councilmember Porter. 
 
PURPOSE 
For the purpose of changing the name of Calverton Elementary/Middle School, location at 201 
North Bend Road to Katherine Johnson Global Academy. 
 
BRIEF HISTORY 
Katherine Johnson was an American mathematician at NASA whose orbital mechanics was 
critical to the success of the first U.S. spaceflight. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
There are no fiscal impacts to BDC. 
 
AGENCY POSITION 
BDC has no objection to City Council Bill No. 21-0109. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Kim Clark at 410-837-9305 or 
kclark@baltimoredevelopment.com.  
 
 
cc: Nina Themelis 
 
[DG] 
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